Inboard Racing Commission
Meeting Minutes

Conference Call

September 30, 2014
Call to Order:  Meeting of the Inboard Racing Commission was called to order at 8:35 pm EST.  

Roll Call:  Attending:  Mark Weber-Chairman, Sandy Cody-Inboard Administrator.  IRC Members: Bert Henderson, Thom Heins, Bobby Kennedy, Kim Liddycoat, Howie Schnabolk, Marty Hammersmith, Jim Sechler, Sean Bowsher, Bill Thompson, Aaron Stephens, Corey Peabody, Julian Rucki, Jeff Bernard, Kent Henderson, Ann Fitzgerald, MaryAnne Wilson.  IRC Deputy Commissioner:  Rich Falcinelli.
Not Present:  Mark Wheeler, Dave Rankin, Gordon Jennings.
Approval of September 10, 2014 Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve September 10th, 2014 Meeting Minutes made by Julian Rucki, seconded by Bill Thompson.  Passed.  Yes 16  No 0.
Greenwood Lake 1.5 Litre Stock Scoring:  The Inboard Chairman received a call from Fred Benzinger, Referee for Greenwood Lake Race that the letter he sent earlier to the IRC was in error as to the scoring of the 1.5 Litre stock on Saturday and that there were not 4 legal starters in the heat.  He informed the Chairman that he would send the Inboard Office an email stating this, which was received by the Inboard Office.  Chairman spoke with President Wheeler and he agreed that the IRC should address the question previously taken by the IRC.  Kim Liddycoat reviewed all documents received from the APBA Headquarters and spoke with the scorer of the event and the scorer also felt there were not 4 legal starters in the heat. Motion to change the IRC decision and uphold the appeal by Bert Henderson, seconded by Julian Rucki.  Discussion followed.    Passed Yes 12  No 0  Abstain 2.

Yes Votes:  Bert Henderson, Kim Liddycoat, Howie Schnabolk, Marty Hammersmith, Jim Sechler, Bill Thompson, Corey Peabody, Julian Rucki, Jeff Bernard, Kent Henderson, Ann Fitzgerald, MaryAnne Wilson.
Abstain:  Thom Heins, Bobby Kennedy.
Scoring Region 12 Race:  4 boats attended race, registered and went to Drivers Meeting, when paperwork was received at APBA is was discovered that one racer was not an APBA member, he had joined as a single event member at a previous race.  APBA may not score the race as the scorer may have made an error.  Based on information known, the IRC Chairman is backing the members who showed up to race and knew nothing of the issue
Driving School Committee:  Had a scheduled conference call on September 29th.  The Committee is getting caught up on the East Coast School boat, working on budgets and Dave Rankin is looking into a Flatbottom School Boat.

Grand Prix Testing:  Bert Henderson asked about a Grand Prix testing at a Florida Race.  Chairman stated there would be insurance premiums, rescue issues and that they would have to be compliant to the rules would have to be addressed.  Need race team to contact Race Committee to work out any issues.
With no other business on the agenda, motion to adjourn meeting motioned by Bert Henderson, seconded by Bobby Kennedy.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm EST.
Respectfully submitted,
Sandy Cody
Inboard Administrator

